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	Issue Statement
	Issue No.
	Attachment and Section(s)
	CLEC Language
	CLEC Coalition Preliminary Position
	SBC MISSOURI Language
	SBC MISSOURI Preliminary Position

	Should the industry’s switch-based intercarrier settlement process described in the    Clearinghouse Attachment apply to UNE-P services?
	Clearing-house

Issue Number 1
	20 Clearinghouse

Whereas
	WHEREAS, the CH applies to both facilities based and UNE-Platform alternatively billed calls.


	"CLEC has not provided its input to this DPL as of the time of filing.  But it is SBC Missouri's understanding that CLEC opposes SBC Missouri's proposed language and is supporting the competing language identified in its column."


	None.
	No.  The Clearinghouse (CH) process is an industry accepted process for the settlement of alternately billed calls (e.g., collect calls) for facility-based LECs only.  CH is limited to facility-based LECs because they have their own switch and NPA-NXX codes which are used to identify, in the settlement process, calls that are earned and billed by specific LECs.  The CH process ensures that the earning company (the originating LEC) receives the revenues less a billing and collection fee that is retained by the billing company.  Since UNE-P CLECs do not have their own switch and NPA-NXX codes, there is no way to identify when the calls are earned and billed by the UNE-P.  Furthermore, an industry line level database does not exist to determine which telephone numbers are served by each UNE-P CLEC.  Therefore, CH could not accommodate all UNE-P CLECs in its settlement process.   This same conclusion was reached by the national CMDS Calling Card and Third Number Settlement (CATS) system process that is used by facility-based LECs for alternately billed calls that are earned in one RBOC region but are billed in another RBOC region.  CATS cannot accommodate settlements of alternately billed calls when the UNE-P CLEC is the earning and billing company.  As direct result of this industry problem of identifying UNE-P CLECs, SBC implemented a direct billing arrangement with the UNE-P CLECs which was also recommended by the industry for CMDS CATS calls.  This direct billing arrangement for UNE-P CLECs for alternately billed traffic is cared for elsewhere in the interconnection agreement, either in the Comprehensive Billing Attachment or in the General Terms and Conditions.  
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Key:  Bold represents language proposed by SBC and opposed by CLECs.

          Underline language represents language proposed by CLEC and opposed by SBC


